
LINCOLN COUNTY FAIR ADVISORY BOARD 
JUNE 17, 1992 

MEETING MINUTES 

Present: Bob, Karen, Orville, Lanny, Gerry, Celeste, Gail H, 
Linda 

Guests: Howard, Lydia 

At 7:45 PM the meeting was called to order. Interviews 
for fair secretary were conducted. Ann Fillion was hired for 
the 1992 fair season. She will start June 29th. 

The minutes from the May 20, 1992 meeting were approved 
as read. 

Treasurers Report Gerry reviewed the budget status and 
revenue reports. At the end of May we had a cash balance of 
$23,010.76. Gerry also reviewed bills that had been 
submitted for payment in June and those that will be paid in 
July. 

Grounds & Maintenance Howard has been working with Travis on 
the grounds and painting some signs. The Edwall Centennial 
Committee will pick up benches and standards on the 18th at 
9 AM. Howard will purchase some Roundup to use on buttonweed 
in the arena. 

Breathing Supers Reported that they do not have supers for 
Rabbits or Chickens. Dale Erickson has agreed to be the 
veterinarian for the '92 fair. 

Non Breathing Supers A meeting was held June 18th for all 
supers that reviewed duties and the new point calculation 
system. 

Parade Lanny reported that he has had 7 returns on 
invitations. He received an OK to pay mileage for the MC of 
the parade. He still needs 2 judges. 

Premium Book The book will be printed by the Wilbur 
Register. Parks Print turned in a bid of $2,679.00, 
Davenport Times $1,892.50 and Wilbur Register $2,050.00. 
Wilbur Register was not the lowest bid but he has offered the 
use of his bulk mailing rate which will offset the higher 
bid, so we were able to go with the Wilbur Register. 
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Food Celeste reported that the price of salmon for the 
barbeque will likely be a little lower this year. The Boy 
Scouts have agreed to serve and prepare food for that event 
for $100, the same price as last year. The Lincoln Co United 
Methodist Men's group will prepare a dinner Saturday night. 
The Cottonwood will provide lunch on Friday and Saturday. 
Linda had questions about the health permit requirements for 
the groups serving pies. There also seemed to be some 
question about the rental amount to charge for the hamburger 
stand. 

Old Business We have not been able to located a trailer for 
a portable stage. The hog and sheep pens are being painted 
and latches put on by Joan Edwards. 

New Business Orville is looking for paint for the barn 
project - it has been gutted. Loren Reinbold will bring 
granite for the floor on Saturday. Gerry is getting lumber 
and supplies for all the projects. Arena lighting Rod's 
Electric and Aztec Electric will be sending estimates. We 
can get 35' poles from Lincoln Electric Cooperative for 
$187.00 each, we need 2 . .  The fixtures will cost $4200. 

Christian Heritage Cheerleaders will be the ticket takers. 

We discussed the possiblity of charging extra for Baxter 
Black. No decision was made. 

Bob noted that in the state evaluation we should be 
emphasizing recycling and having prominent displays of the 
prime agricultural element in our county. Howard reported 
that we have 11 recycling bins and we are in need of more 
trash barrels. 

The carnival contract has been signed and returned. 

Bob reported that he has been contacting Lions Clubs in 
Lincoln County for donations to bring the Reptile Exhibit to 
the Fair. He has received a committment of $100 from Wilbur 
and $150 from Reardan. 

It was determined that FFA Groups from Stevens Co can show in 
open class events. 

There have been several fair news releases in the Lincoln 
County newspapers. 

Meeting was adjourned at 10:35 PM. 

Minutes submitted by Celeste Sterrett. 


